



BSCC Seeks ESC Members for Jail Construction Program
The Board of State and Community Corrections is seeking members to serve on an Executive Steering Committee (ESC) that will develop a Request for Proposal, score proposals and make financing recommendations for the construction of adult local criminal justice facilities in California.
On June 27, 2016, Senate Bill 844 (SB 844-Chapter 34) became law, authorizing state lease-revenue bond financing for the acquisition, design and construction of ALCJFs.  Up to $270,000,000 in financing is conditionally available, and $20,000,000 is specifically designated for a conditional award to Napa County. The remaining $250,000,000 financing is for the design and construction, including expansion or renovation, of criminal justice facilities. 
For this ESC, the BSCC is seeking subject matter experts who have professional expertise and/or personal life experiences related to the criminal justice system and who will represent California’s population and its diverse racial, ethnic, geographic, gender and cultural perspectives and backgrounds. Prior experience on an ESC is not required. More information about the ESC is available here. 
It’s important to note that any agency employer of an ESC member (whether governmental or non-governmental) would not be eligible for funding. For more information about serving on the ESC, and to submit a statement of interest, please click here.


